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CITY OF PROVIDENCE
COUNCILOR RACHEL M. MILLER
CITY COUNCIL PRESIDENT

June 20, 2023

Tina L. Mastroianni
City Clerk

City Hall

Providence, RI 02903

Dear Ms. Mastroianni:

In accordance with the Provisions of Section 406 of the Providence Home
Rule Charter of 1980, as amended and Rule 3 of the Rules of the City Council, I
am, this day, calling a Special Meeting of the City Council to be held on Thursday,
June 22, 2023 at 4:30 o’clock P.M., in the City Council Chamber, Third Floor,
City Hall, for the purpose of acting upon the following;:

An Ordinance Amending Ordinance No. 220 of Chapter 2022-27, Adopted
June 24, 2022, providing for the Assessment and Collection of 2022 Taxes
in a sum not less than Three Hundred Sixty Five Million Nine Hundred
Forty Five Thousand and One Hundred and Seventy Six Dollars
($365,945,176) and not more than Three Hundred Seventy Seven Million
Forty Five Thousand and Three Hundred and Forty Two Dollars
($377,045,342) being One Hundred Percent (100%) of the 2022-2023 Fiscal
Year Tax Collections, and Setting the Rates for Fiscal Year 2024.

An Ordinance in Amendment of Chapter 2022-28, No. 221, Approved June
24,2022 of the Ordinances of the City of Providence, making an
Appropriation of Five Hundred Eighty Five Million Eight Hundred Fifty
Eight Thousand Three Hundred Forty Five Dollars and No Cents, for the
Fiscal Year Ending June 30, 2024. IN CITY COUNGIL
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READ
WHEREUPON IT 15 ORDERED THAT
+THE SAME BE RECEIVED.




An Ordinance Establishing a Compensation Plan for the City of Providence
and Repealing Ordinance Chapter 2022-29, No. 222, Approved June 24,
2022, As Amended.

An Ordinance Establishing the Classes of Positions, the Maximum Number
of Employees, and the Number of Employees in Certain Classes in the City
Departments and Repealing Ordinance Chapter 2022-30, No. 223, Approved
June 24, 2022, As Amended.

Resolution Authorizing the Mayor to enter into a lease agreement with
Achievement First Rhode Island, Inc., for an initial period not to exceed
twenty years and total period not to exceed forty years, for the property at
the Charles N. Fortes Elementary School at 234 Daboll Street.

Respectfully,

Todud

Council President Rachel M. Miller



